Board of Selectmen Library Meeting Room July 1, 1996 Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. by Chairwoman Carolina Kiggins. Selectmen present included John Ryerson and Ira Wood. Selectmen Cynthia Paine and David Ernst were absent. Administrator John Hinckley also attended.

Open Session:

• Ann Bronsdon addressed the Board regarding the size of the new Better Homes and Gardens realtor sign relative to the sign code.

• Louise Wallace addressed the Board regarding the status of: a) parking issues at the sluiceway; b) restorative improvements to Hamblin Park; c) acquisition of area behind Congregational Church parking lot for additional parking; d) lease with Our Lady of Lourdes for use of their lot for parking; e) grant applications being prepared by the Town Planner.

• Alan Platt addressed the Board regarding the status of approval by the Attorney General's office of the Town Meeting vote regarding communication towers. It was noted that Town Counsel is pursuing

this information.

On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of June 24, 1996 as printed.

On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to appoint the following National Seashore personnel as Special Police Officers through June 30, 1997: Richard Obernesser; William Hooper; Steven Gazzano; Norah Martinez; Emero Weisler, Jr.; Eugene Valli; Donna Gage; Gary Carter; Dennis St. Aubin; Robert L. Grant; Michael Minnerath; Harrison L. Gruman; Steve Connor and Scott Suchocki. It was requested that, in the future, arrangements be made for Special Police Officer appointees to meet members of the Board of Selectmen.

The Board discussed the minutes of the June 25, 1996 pole hearing regarding the joint petition of New England Telephone and Commonwealth Electric for permission to install and maintain one joint pole on Arrowhead Street to extend service to lot no. 360 for Emanuel Heyliger. On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to approve the joint petition.

The Board recessed at 7:28 p.m. and the meeting was called back to order at 7:32 p.m.

The Board held a public hearing to consider the application of Fred S. Richard for renewal of shellfish grant license #892 located at Lieutenant's Island and consisting of approximately 1 acre. Chairwoman Kiggins read the public notice. The Shellfish Constable recommended that this license be renewed for a period of ten years from this date. On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to grant renewal of shellfish grant license #892

Page 2 - Board of Selectmen Minutes - 7/1/96

to Fred S. Richard for a period of ten years from this date.

The Board held a public hearing to consider the application of Richard Grady for the use of shellfish grant license #95-15, located at Egg Island and consisting of 40,000 square feet and to hold shellfish grant license #95-16 in reserve. Chairwoman Kiggins read the public notice. The Shellfish Constable recommended that the Board rescind their prior vote granting Mr. Grady the use of #95-16 with #95-15 held in reserve and that Mr. Grady's request be approved with all the original terms and conditions for a period of two years. On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to rescind their previous vote granting Richard Grady shellfish grant license #95-16 keeping shellfish grant license #95-15 in reserve. On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to grant Richard Grady shellfish grant license #95-15 keeping shellfish grant license #95-16 in reserve with all the original terms and conditions for a period of two years.

The Shellfish Constable noted that Lawrence, Miriam and Matthew Muir, holders of shellfish grant license #893, have not renewed their grant and have removed their property from the area. He indicated that no action is required by the Board at this time and that he will notify the Muir's that they are relieved of further responsibilities under this license.

The meeting adjourned at 7:41 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Smulligan

Administrative Assistant

Carolina Kiggins/ Chair

Tra Wood